
FSRC DOCUMENTATION

From Bill Heaton, West Mayfield Emergency Management Coordinator

Re: Response to FSRC's request to West Mayfield borough on May 26, 2024 seeking public 
records related to Emergency Management. 

On Sun, Jun 2, 2024 at 4:48 PM <wheaton724@comcast.net> wrote:

Here are just some of the work/ ideas we have done within WM emergency 
management. The EOP (Emergency Operation Plan) is a basic plan. It hasn’t 
change since I’ve been the coordinator. What does change is info inside the basic 
plan like when new council members are elected, and any changes to our local 
resources that maybe available to us or response plan updates. I will not share 
resource / plans and providers info as this could undermine our effort. It may allow 
those looking to create issue with how and where to weaken our effort’s. I also 
included an old version of the emergency response plan from PTC alliance which 
they are required to update yearly. I have removed names and numbers from the 
plan to protect those individuals.
Eli or I attend almost every quarterly train meeting at county. One of us is there for 
every meeting, 95% of the time we both attend.

 

In then past we held trainings with the WMVFD at the old B&W mill around spills 
and possible leaks from their chemical storage.

 

In 2007 we were part of the county wide terrorist training that was based on the 
power plant attack. We offered a plan for an attack on the Christian School as a 
diversion prior to the power plant attack.  We had several fire departments and 
ambulances involved. We simulated a explosion in the school, blocked off normal 
fie exit and disabled the fire alarm system. We removed the principal to see how 
his subordinate would handle the situation. We shut the school down and 
transferred students to the fire hall where they were released to go home either by 
parent pickup or on their normal bus.  We were the only municipality outside the 
20-mile power plant zone to be involved. This was a real learning experience and 
brought issue up that we needed to work on.

 

We are the only EOC (Emergency Operation Center) that has a trailer for 
responses to aid residence with power and heating concerns in the event of a 
lengthy power outage. We have advised county of this unit in the event it might be 
needed at other sites if available.
 
We have a joint agree to handle Eastvale Borough emergency management as 
well.
 

mailto:wheaton724@comcast.net


Currently there are only three of us involved. We could use help if anyone has an 
interest.   Please contact me. At 724-513-5640
 
Bill Heaton


